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Natalie welcomed everyone and then turned over the meeting to Amy.

Amy went over the items on the Standing Agenda.

Under the number of applications processed monthly (running 12 month total), the figure for June 2006 was adjusted by 1 since a duplicate Part 3 was found to be part of that total.

All applications were processed within 7 calendar days, all calls returned within one business day and no formal complaints for the month of February.

The FCC has once again extended the Pooling Solicitation response.  The new date is April 5th.  If it was not mentioned last month, the FCC did the last possible extension on the current PA contract.  The last day of that contract is now April 14, 2007.

The INC and p-ANI readouts were combined.  INC Issue 534 (The Development of p-ANI Guidelines) was put into Initial Closure on 3/9/2007.  The IRNA is awaiting the FCC response on the HBF TCS Petition (filed on 2/20) regarding the 2 denied registrations.  Intrado has filed a response on this petition.

Change Orders 44, 47, 49 & 50 are still scheduled for implementation in PAS over the weekend of 3/17 & 3/18 – so they are ready for use on Monday, 3/19.  Shannon briefly reviewed what each change order entails.

Mary stated that there as been quite a bit of pooling implementation activity lately.  The PIMs are continually seeking voluntary donations for pool replenishment.  A pooling statistical report was prepared for the WUTC staff.  Two Supplemental Implementation meetings are scheduled for March – one for the WA 360 NPA and one for all of the Missouri NPAs.  OMB issued bulletin 07-01, which was reviewed by the PA and there was not an impact on any current rate centers.  However, 4 MSAs – in 4 states – had their names modified.  The PA completed and submitted (to NANPA) their NRUF before the February 22nd deadline. 

Pooling information was needed for NANPA meetings for the OR 503/971 Complex Overlay, CA 714 Overlay Petition, LA 504/985 Rate Center Consolidation and Boundary Realignment – and supplied a report on the potential impacts to service providers -  and the WV 304 Pooling Set Aside/ Jeopardy situation.  WUTC staff requested that all excluded rate centers in the 360 & 509 NPAs be changed to optional.  The PA set up an educational conference call with the newly appointed Massachusetts staff member (Stella Gnepp) and supplied statistical data on all MA NPAs as well.

South Dakota has decided to handle their reclamations.  The website has been updated with the regulatory contact information (Brian Rounds).  WUTC has issued a notice for comment on implementing additional mandatory pooling in the 509 NPA.  There will be a WUTC meeting on March 28th at 9:30am (PDT) on this topic.

There was a discrepancy between the LERG and PAS regarding the rate center information that the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio (PUCO) discovered.  The discrepancy was discovered when an SP applied for blocks in Wheeling Zone 8, with a locality of St. Clairsville.  The PUCO has the rate center name as St. Clairsville while the LERG & PAS have Wheeling Zones 6, 7 & 8.  After a conference call with Commission staff, the PA learned that Wheeling Zones 6, 7 & 8 should be named according to the Ohio localities rather than the EAS routes into West Virginia.

Wheeling Zone 6 should be the Bellaire rate center.  BELLAIRE in the LERG.

Wheeling Zone 7 should be the Martin’s Ferry and Bridgeport rate centers.  MARTISFRRY in the LERG.

Wheeling Zone 8 should be the St. Clairsville rate center.  STCLAIRSVL in the LERG.

(Added Note:  Telcordia TRA issued an email notice to all AOCNs regarding this change on 3/14/2007.  LERG abbreviations listed above were taken from that email.)

The PA Operational Review will start at 9am (PDT) on Monday (3/26) in the 2d floor conference room #240 in Concord.  The PA will provide lunch on Tuesday  (3/27).  The presentation should be sent out in an email on 3/23 by the PA to the NOWG.  Hard copies will be able in Concord.

The meeting was adjourned.

